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Hi Pack 801! Ready or not, fall 
is officially here! The campout 
was the first glimpse of it, with 
scouts braving temperatures in 
the 40’s overnight. It had been 
2 YEARS since Pack 801 had a 
Pack Campout, and this one was 
a huge success, with almost 
every Scout in attendance! There 
was geocaching, led by a few 
older siblings who are in Scouts 
of America. There were obstacle 
courses and field games. There 
was a campfire with skits and 
jokes. Classic nighttime games  
like Ghost in the Graveyard! I hope 
that most of the Scouts had a  
truly wonderful, safe, and 
memorable experience!
With winter looming ahead, the 
Pack will do our best to safely 
meet indoors at Olson Elementary. 
The lunch room is large enough 
for physical distancing. As long 
as guidelines allow, we will forge 
ahead, keeping the Scout Law 
points of Cheerful, Brave, Obedient, 
and particularly Clean at the 
forefront of our meetings.

— ��Jenn Pingel,  
Cubmaster 

JSPingel@gmail.com 
513-235-0121
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Popcorn Sales Update

We are having a great popcorn selling 
season. This year’s sale ends soon so 
email or drop off your final orders and 
payments by this Wed, Oct 20. Questions? 
ajmbyrnes@yahoo.com or 608-345-5567.

Above: Our September Camp Out at the School Forest went well! Although nights were chilly, the days were 
warm and it was a joy to see all the kids joining in. Rope tying, swashbuckling geo cashing (created by 
several older Scouts), hiking, roving the forest, experiments in science and shared meals filled the weekend.

Wednesday, October 20: Last day to sell 
popcorn! Turn in one check for entire 
amount sold to Amy Byrnes by this date. 

Tuesday, November 16: November Pack 
Meeting, 6:30-7:45pm

Tuesday, December 14: December Pack 
Meeting, 6:30-7:45pm

Tuesday, January 18: Pack Meeting and 
Pinewood Derby Car Turn-In, 6:30-7:45pm

Saturday, January 22: Pack 801 Pinewood 
Derby, 9-11:30am

Upcoming Pack Events
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Coming off a busy and exciting September, 
the Bears continue to have fun gathering in 
the great outdoors. This month the Bears 
tackled the Baloo the Builder adventure, 
where they learned about woodworking, 
essential tools, and safety while focusing 
on being trustworthy. The Scouts had the 
opportunity to practice their skills using 
the tools they learned about and then 
apply those skills putting together their 
own pirate ships!
Mark Pingel,  
Bear Den Leader

BEAR

ARROW 
of light

The AOL scouts 
recently gathered for a den meeting. 
We were joined by a Webelo, a Lion and 
a Tiger which was so fun! We learned 
how to check your vehicle’s oil levels 
and tire pressure, participated in a fun 
experiment with a hard boiled egg and 
ran a fabulous fitness course!!!

As a den we’ve completed most of the 
requirements for the Supernova Award, 
which recognizes superior achievement 
in the fields of science, technology, 
engineering, and mathematics (STEM).

Amy Byrnes,  
Arrow of Light Den Leader

TIGER

Our sole Tiger Scout, Hazel has been 
working on earning her Bobcat badge. 
This month Hazel and her big brother 
Henry, an AOL Scout, are focusing efforts 
on grocery store popcorn sales and 
selling door to door in our neighborhood. 
Who can resist siblings in uniform? 

We may be joining forces with the Lions 
and our lone Wolf as the year progresses.  

Lindsay Smith,  
Tiger Den Leader
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